
 

 
 

North Texas Crime Prevention Association 

General Membership Meeting 

Fletcher Warren Civic Center, 5501 S. Business Hwy. 69 S., Greenville, TX 

February 21, 2019 

The NTCPA was hosted by Greenville Police Department with training beginning at 10:15 am. 
President Scott Voigt welcomed everyone to training and introduced the instructor, Captain C.J. 
Crawford from Greenville Police Department. The training topic was “Prevention Baseball-Drug 
Awareness and Prevention for 5th and 6th Graders”.  Training concluded at 11:59 am following 
an enthusiastic game of Prevention Baseball. The score was tied at 4 to 4. Lunch was provided 
by NTCPA. 

The General Membership meeting began at 12:00 pm. Curtis Garret offered an invocation 
prayer. Scott Voigt led the Pledge of Allegiance to the American flag. President Voigt thanked 
Greenville PD for hosting the training location. A motion to approve the minutes of the 
November and December General Meetings was made by Mark Brazelton, seconded by Wendy 
Sheriff. The motion passed unanimously. 

 President Voigt reminded everyone to renew their membership. There are still some issues 
with the transition from CVENT to Team 911 and not all memberships are showing up as paid. 
The Board will be working on an update to the Bylaws that should be ready for the members to 
vote on by the end of the 2nd quarter. We will be working on creating shirts for NTCPA in time 
for the summer conference. He will be talking with TX Chisolm Trail about joint projects. We 
need a new 2nd VP, please consider if you would like to do that job on the Board. He asked that 
the membership consider how the Board is doing and if there are any ideas, please send him an 
email. We need to be working on networking and encouraging each other. If there are any 
ideas on big dollar items that might help members of our organization, please share them. 

1st VP-Training, Wendy Sheriff reported that there were 23 students in CP-1 at Garland PD on 
January 7-11, CP-2 has 14 students registered and will also be at Garland PD on March 25-29, 
and CP-3 will be taught at Baylor-Scott & White on May 6-8. Future NTCPA training locations 



are March-Southlake, April-Baylor Scott & White, May-Rowlett, June- University Park, July-
Summer Conference in McAllen, August- Dallas, September- Trophy Club.  

2nd VP-Membership, is pending an appointment. Lita Snellgrove advised our membership is now 
at 102. 

3rd VP-Communications, Mark Brazelton said an upcoming email will have information on 
scholarships for the summer conference. 

Treasurer, Lita Snellgrove provided balances of the NTCPA checking and savings accounts.    

Secretary, Leslie Willingham stated that TCPA has received contact information for our board 
members. Paperwork will be sent to the state to change our Registered Agent to Scott Voigt.  

Sgt. at Arms, Abu Baba was absent.  

Civilian at Large, George Clark asked the membership to send him the name of anyone that 
might need to be contacted for recruiting. 

New Business: 

Several members asked President Voigt to ask the board to investigate getting a McGruff 
costume. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Curtis Garrett, seconded by George Clark. The motion 
passed, and meeting was adjourned at 12:38 PM. 

 

Minutes taken by Leslie Willingham, NTCPA Secretary   


